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MINISTRY OF PANCHAYATI RAJ
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA

K. S. Sethi
Joint Secretary
Tel. No. 011-23753820

Fax. No. 011-23753821 11th FLOOR, JEEVAN PRAKASH BUILDING,
Email: jscb-mopr@gov.in 75, K.G. MARG, NEW DELHI-110 001
D. O. No. M-11015/293/2018-CB 10tDecember,2018

Dear Q;Lwdw &Oﬂf&? / glt*i@? /

As you are aware, the People’s Plan Campaign has been rolled out as ‘Sabki
Yojana Sabka Vikas’ from 2nd October, 2018 to 31st December 2018 by the
Government of India. Monitoring of the Campaign will be conducted through
National Level Monitors (NLMs) empanelled with the Ministry of Rural Development
in the month of December 2018. For this purpose NLMs have been directed to
undertake the field visits in various districts of your State (as per the list attached).
The list of NLMs deputed to various districts is also available on the website of the
Ministry of Rural Development (www.rural.nic.in) under the link Department —
Department of Rural Development —» Monitoring & Evaluation— National Level
Monitoring (NLM). The NLMs are required to cover 10 Gram Panchayats, spread

across pre-decided three blocks in the allotted districts.

2. The visit of NLMs will begin with an entry meeting with District
Collector/CEO Zila Parishad and other district level officials implementing the
programmes. At the time of completion of visit, there will be an exit meeting with
the district officials to discuss the findings, good practices etc. The District
Collectors / CEO Zila Parishads of the concerned districts may be requested to
spare sulfficient time to interact with NLMs during their entry and exit visits. The
Nodal Officer dealing with NLMs activities at the State level may kindly be
instructed to coordinate with the district authorities in this regard under intimation

to MoRD. I would be grateful, if copies of the same are endorsed at e-mail:

ss.prasad.dord@nic.in.
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3. The NLMs have been advised to communicate in advance with the concerned

district officials regarding their plans with actual dates and times of visits. The

concerned officers of DRDAs in the selected districts may kindly be directed to

extend necessary co-operation and support to the NLMs during their visits, and
provide required information to the NLMs regarding implementation of the
programmeus in the districts. The concerned officials may also be directed to
facilitate NLMs in carrying out their monitoring assignments during holiday(s) also,
if any, falls during their visits. In this regard, the advisory issued by MoRD vide
letter No. Q-17018/01/2016- NLM dated 26th July, 2016 (copy enclosed) may be

referred to.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

Encl. as above.

To

Secretary/Pr. Secretary of Panchayati Raj Department of States/UTs




